
Ontario’s top doc weighs bad upcoming flu season in 
decision on mask recommendations 

 

The “triple threat” of a bad flu season, COVID-19 and the 
resurgence of a childhood viral illness is putting a strain on the 
health system, Ontario’s top doctor said Wednesday, with a 
decision on masking recommendations possibly coming in a 
couple of weeks. 
 
Dr. Kieran Moore has said if COVID-19 starts affecting the 
ability to reduce the surgical backlog he would suggest the 
government make a recommendation on masking in certain 
indoor settings, and if there are further effects he would 
recommend reinstating mask mandates. 
 
Some public health experts, such as former COVID-19 science 
advisory table head Dr. Fahad Razak, have said Ontario is 
already at the point of needing mask mandates again. 
 
Link to the Global News Video and full article here... 
 
https://globalnews.ca/news/9244892/ontarios-top-doc-
weighs-bad-upcoming-flu-season-masks/  
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